
From: "Zack Daniels" <tdanie0188@gmail.com> 
Date: 3/11/2015 1:00:41 PM 
To: "governor.haley@sc.lmhostediq.com" <governor.haley@sc.lmhostediq.com> 
Cc:  
Subject: Re: Thank you for contacting the office of Governor Haley 
 
Hey i just wanted to say that i will be touring the governors mansion tomm, 
and thought it would be really cool to meet her, but i understand she is a 
busy lady, but i just really want to meet her in person. Thank you and God 
Bless. 
 
Thomas Daniels 
On Jan 26, 2015 4:41 PM, <governor.haley@sc.lmhostediq.com> wrote: 
 
> Dear Mr. Daniels, 
> 
> 
> 
> Thank you so much for your letter to Governor Haley. I spoke with the 
> Governor, and she wanted to me pass along the following response: 
> 
> 
> 
> Thank you for your letter. I admire your desire to get involved and use 
> the power of your voice to better your state. As the youngest governor in 
> the United States, I can tell you not to let age dissuade you from running 
> for any office. I did not grow up with an interest in politics, but after 
> working for my parent's small business, I realized the negative effect of 
> too much government interference and decided to run for office in order to 
> create change. As governor, my number one focus is still job creation. I 
> always say, if you give a person a job, you take care of a family. Keep 
> up the good work and God bless. 
> 
> 
> 
> Best, 
> 
> 
> 
> Ashton Lee 
> 
> Assistant to the Governor 
> 
> Office of Governor Nikki Haley 


